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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Middleburg Rod & Gun Club, Thursday April 26th, at 7:00 PM.
Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen
*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15.   There were 25 in attendance.  Ray Zeh made a motion and second by Bob Britton to accept the minutes. Bob Britton made a motion and second by Doug Handy to approve the Treasurer’s report and pay bills.  We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

SCCA will again run the canoe raffle at the Cobleskill fair. There will be at least seven prizes this year.  First prize will be the Old Town Canoe, second prize will be a Terry Redlin Print, third prize will be a wildlife, framed print donated by NWTF, fourth prize will be a wildlife, framed print donated by Whitetails Unlimited, fifth & sixth prizes will be $100 gift certificates which were donated by Senator James Seward and the seventh prize will be a $100 Saving Bond donated by the Bank of Richmondville. The Fair committee met with the Fair Officials about moving the SCCA fair exhibit to the new location.  Dave Wood is currently getting an estimate for materials to build the building, 14’ X 24’ at his home residence and then we can move it to the fair grounds.  The Schoharie County Jeep Club has promise a $100 Donation toward the cost of materials for the building.   We are hoping to get donations from all Associate clubs.  We also need volunteers to help with the project construction.  The Cobleskill Fair will be here before you know it!!!! I would like to see each club put together a small file with club information and membership applications along with a point of contact so when the public asked about a club we can give them this info.  

The computer for the SCCA Secretary has not been purchase to date.  We need to discuss this at the May meeting.  Because of the cost of the building for the fair exhibit, the SCCA treasurer feels that maybe we should wait until after the fair. The $1000 limit set by the membership will put a big dent in our finances.

We have received Scholarship applications from two SUNY Cobleskill students, the first from Richard Stanton who is working on a quality taxidermy project and the second from Daniel Stich who is following up on the movement or distribution of walleye fish within Otsego Lake.  Both of these applications still need to review by the SCCA scholarship committee.    

Guest Speaker Howard Bartholomew from Trout Unlimited gave us an overview of the issues of the Schoharie Creek, which we as sportsmen & sportswomen should be concerned with. Because of the clay turning the water red and NYC DEP closing off the Shokan Tunnel there is a surplus being sent down stream toward our fishing area.  This water flow will continue because of a new court decision, which will force NYC DEP to release a certain amount of water downstream along with legal fees/fine that was imposed on NYC. The Gilboa Dam and its new construction in 2011 were discussed along with valve replacement requirement.  Trout Unlimited is looking for support from SCCA to force NYC DEP to send at least 75cu.ft. per sec. To establish a cold water stream down to the Blenheim Cover Bridge.  Depending on the amount of soil picked up in Red Falls there is a chance that you will see very little water sent down through the Shokan Tunnel.  Water Turbidity is a big concern because of the Esopus Creek being a major trout stream feeding the Ashokan Reservoir.  He talked about the silt being removed from the reservoir and using it to replace topsoil down through the valley where water damage has happened. A committee (Dave Wood, Howard Bartholomew, Ray Zeh) was formed to create a letter of support from our Legislator/Government. 

Guest Speaker Assemblyman Peter Lopez:  Discussed the TEA-21 Project.  This is a Walkway or Trail from Old Central Bridge to the Schoharie Annex (Old Railway Bed).  This will provide fishing access and hiking trails.  He has asked SCCA, Camp Summit and SUNY Cobleskill students for help clearing brush.  This trail would be 10’ wide and hopefully end up with going all the way to Middleburgh eventually.  Possibly a boat launch could be constructed off the drive for the Holiday Inn.  The snowmobile riders are also looking to gain access to the Dunkin Donut and Gas station.        
Gun Hunter Safety course:  77 Certificates awarded. Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club - April 27th, 28th, Great Job!!!! 

SCCA Association Dues:  $30 Dues for associations & $10 for individual memberships.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  Several Clubs and many members are in the rear!!!  

Fish Stocking: The stocking of the fish for Schoharie County was completed on May 2 with no problems.  Ed Zamjohn, Dave Wood with a couple of friends along with two SUNY Cobleskill college students assisted DEC with the handling of the fish.   

NYS DEC Reports: This information is on the road kill deer fetus survey, which SUNY Cobleskill is helping NYS DEC with. The basic count for Region 4 is:

Total # deer= 217 with 70 Fawns, 39 Yearlings and 108 Adults (2 1/2+). A more detailed report with more information will be in next month’s newsletter hopefully. Jeffrey Peil, the Wildlife Biologist / Sportsman Education Coordinator supplied this info. 

NYS DEC Conservation officer John Graves retired as of April 1st.  Good luck John.

News and Press Releases

PRODUCT WARNING AND RECALL NOTICE: WINCHESTER® WILDCAT® 22 & WINCHESTER® XPERT® 22     4/18/2007 

Olin Corporation, through its Winchester Division, is recalling several lots of its WILDCAT® 22 (Symbol Number WW22LR) and XPERT® 22 (Symbol Number XPERT22) 22 Long Rifle rimfire ammunition.

Lot Numbers containing Letters: XN, YA, YB or YC

Through extensive evaluation Winchester has determined the above lots of WILDCAT® 22 and XPERT® 22 ammunition may contain double powder charges. Double powder charge weight ammunition may cause firearm damage, rendering the firearm inoperable, and subject the shooter to a risk of personal injury and/or death when fired. 

DO NOT USE WINCHESTER® WILDCAT® 22 RIMFIRE AMMUNITION WITH LOT NUMBERS CONTAINING LETTERS XN, YA, YB or YC. The ammunition Lot Number is imprinted (stamped without ink) on the outside of the right tuck flap of the 50-round box, as indicated here

 Winchester Announces $500,000 Pledge to NRA  - 4/17/2007 

Winchester has pledged $500,000 to permanently endow the NRA’s Marksmanship Qualification Program, thus becoming the exclusive sponsor of the officially renamed Winchester/NRA Marksmanship Qualification Program. 

“Winchester and the NRA cooperated on this program decades ago, and the need for us to cooperate again is stronger than ever,” said Dick Hammett, President of Winchester, a division of Olin Corporation.  “By supporting the Winchester/NRA Marksmanship Qualification Program, we are giving increasing numbers of American citizens, young and old, the chance to explore the benefits that hunting and the shooting sports have to offer. We are proud to help accomplish this mission.” 

Many shooting coaches and hunter education instructors consider Marksmanship Qualification an indispensable way to encourage young people and beginning adult shooters to develop their shooting skills, and grow interest in the shooting sports. The program awards pins, patches, and certificates to participants as they achieve progressively higher shooting standards. 

Winchester announced its commitment to support this valuable program at the NRA Board of Directors’ meeting during the 2007 NRA Annual Meetings in St. Louis.

For more information on Winchester® products, visit www.winchester.com. Press releases and images can also be found on the Web site by clicking on ‘Press Room.’  

Legislative Bills, With Some Clarity, Presented by Fred Z. Neff:

For those of you who are confused (I include myself here) with the number of bills currently in our legislature that attempt to make youth hunting for big game with as rifle, here is the best summary that I can come up with from my present view of things:
A3878 (Barclay)/S857 (Volker) - Both bills originally called for 14 yrs. of age.  S857 was referred to the Senate EnCon committee on 1/11/07.  A3878 was referred to the Assembly EnCon on 1/29/07.  Subsequently, Barclay amended A3878 to reduce the age to 12 yrs. and A3878A was recommitted to the Assembly EnCon on 2/28/07.  S857 was never changed to match A3878A and retains the age at 14 yrs.  Both bills have not moved in their EnCon committees.

 A6900 (DelMonte)/S857 (Volker) - A6900 was referred to the Assembly EnCon on 3/22/07.  It became the companion bill to S857.  Both would allow 14 yr. olds to hunt big game with a rifle under the supervision of a parent/guardian or a person over 18 yrs. of age designated in writing by the parent/guardian.  Both are still in their EnCon committees.  

A1154 (Gunther)/S860 (Volker) - A1154 was referred to the Assembly EnCon on 1/3/07.  S860 was referred to the Senate EnCon on 1/11/07.  These matching bills are extremely confusing to read and must be reviewed carefully.  My conclusion after trying to decipher them was that they would indeed allow 14 yr. olds to hunt big game with a rifle (although this is not obvious).  However, another feature of these bills that was not made evident in literature that was distributed to sportsmen during the March on Albany was a provision for the use of crossbows.  Obviously, there was some negative reaction to this accidental or intentional ignoring of the crossbow inclusion in that "talking points" literature.  Both of these bills remain in their respective EnCon committees.

A733 (DelMonte)/S1284 (Volker) - S733 was referred to the Assembly EnCon on 1/3/07.  S1284 was referred to the Senate EnCon on 1/18/07.  Subsequently, both bills were amended and recommitted to their EnCon Committees on 2/28/07 and are now A733A and S1284A.  These bills, in their present form, change A6900/S857 to a "Youth Mentor Hunting Program".  It would appear that the major changes are a change in supervision to a "certified mentor over the age of 21" and the provision that only one firearm may be taken afield and must be used by the youth.  However, at all other times, the firearm must be carried by the mentor.  It is uncertain at this time as to just what requirements will be enacted to create a "certified mentor"; hopefully, it will be as simple as showing possession of a current hunting license.  Application for certification will be at no cost. 

These are the bills that sportsmen are presently being asked to support.  Do I like them?  Hell, no.  For the record, my choice was, and still is, A3878A.  My next choice would be S6900/S857.  However, it should be obvious from above that our legislators are doing their best to get a reduction in age for hunting big game with a rifle.  To me, A733A/S1284A are a compromise that represent the best possibility for New York to get that reduction in age.  In my opinion, we cannot cut off our noses to spite our face on this one.  I have this feeling that if these two bills don't make it through; they will end up like the others - going nowhere.  Although I am not happy with the situation, we need to show our support for A733A/S1284A.

I must emphasize that the above is strictly my interpretation of the situation.  Fred Z. Neff
Big game hunters who would like an opportunity to hunt moose in New Hampshire: This fall you only need to enter the Granite State’s moose hunting lottery and pray. Applications for the lottery cost $10 (nonrefundable) and are available online at http://www.HuntNH.com. The deadline for entering is May 25. The moose hunt runs from October 20 to 28, 2007.

The odds of being selected are about 1 in 55 for nonresidents, which is one of the best in the nation for moose hunting. It is not necessary to have a current hunting license to enter the lottery. For more information on moose hunting in New Hampshire, visit http://www.wildlife.state.nh.us/Hunting/Hunt_species/hunt_moose.htm.

Information from: Dick Nelson  Newsboy37@aol.com

NYS Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Mike Zeh, our sportsman representative attended the Spring meeting on March 29, 30, 31. There were several guest speakers and about five new resolutions were passed. 

Steve Schassler our Region 4 DEC Director gave us a brief overview of our new commissioner, Pete Grannis.  He stated that the new commissioner wants more effort placed on the I Love New York program along with trailblazer for the Environment.  He is looking for a partnership with the sportsmen & sportswomen and the state’s LOB. He wants to establish a trust and will promise too help all NYS including Sportsmen & Sportswomen.   They have converted 260 long-term employees to permanent positions.  He also reviewed the stripper fish and showed pictures of a black bear with four clubs.

Received a report from most of the nine DEC Regions from across the state.

The Farm Bureau reviewed their new resolutions and policies.  They are looking for support from the sportsmen & sportswomen and they are looking for new members to joint their organization.  They oppose the antler restriction programs.

The New York Grange is looking to work with Future Farmers of America to promote Environmental issues.  They will be trying to work/educate the teenagers.

Izaak Walton League of America – Mission to conserve land, promote the use of lands and make available to the public.

The five-year coyote study (2007-2011) was discussed, taking place in Otsego & Steuben counties.

Charlie Hancock reviewed the Summit Meetings. The last license fee increase was in 2002.  Budget package for NYSDEC consumes 51% of license sales revenue. The Summit Meetings include four organizations: CFAB, CANY, NYSCC and FWMB. This serves the broadest base possible (All Sportsmen/women in general).  The main topic of interest is NYS Legislation, NYS DEC Policies and NYS DEC Regulatory Controls.  They have discussed the statewide fishing (salt/fresh) license and the junior hunters to hunt big game. These will require a LOB – Legislation change. The monthly meetings have been taking place since September.  Connecticut Legislation passed a salt water fishing license requirement!  In New York State the cost of a fishing license is $19 and a commercial fishing license is $1500.  The three big issues being promoted by the Summit Meeting are stop pan fishing sales, youth hunt big game and statewide fishing license both salt & fresh water.

Debbie Nelson – NYS Department of Transportation: Road to Stewardship.  Everyone must keep in mind environmental issues, top to bottom, upper management to truck driver. DOT is trying to construct new fishing access areas across the state.  DEC needs to provide fishing access signs and sites must be maintained by local entity (town, county, DEC or local sporting club). 

The executive board discussed 8-year limit on holding a position on the FWMB.  There has to be a two-year lapse between the 8-year terms.  This was the 100th session of the FWBM.  The board voted to purchase 500 patches along with nametags to give to each member on the board.  

Kris McShane – Hudson River Stripped Bass – Reports on 2006 electro shocking of the Hudson River at 3 sample sites.  Approximately 2 million stripped bass use the Hudson for spawning out of the 20 million from the Atlantic Ocean. From Catskill to Hudson 431 males and 38 females were caught, tagged and released in 2006. Each fish is measured, weight and recorded.  The males averaged 14” to 42” in length while the females ranged was 30” to 42”.  During the 2005 sampling there were 778 tagged.  The largest one caught to date weight 57.75 lbs.  Total number fish tagged in 2006 was 1083 counting 15 recaptures.  Right now the minimum size limit is 18” while next year it will be 28”and also the use of a circle hook will be required next year. You can’t even have straight or J- hook on the boat when using bait. Creel limit is one fish per day.  There were 250 green tags with a reward of $125 and 1000 pink tags used worth a free hat. These tags are clipped to the fish. Season is April 1 through June 30.  

Jason Bried – Reserve Ecologist – Reported on Albany Pine Bush 3,000 acres with over 1,000 acres of Scrub Oak & Pitch Pine.  Discussed the 15 years of fire management by mow & burning to control weeds. He talked on the Karner Blue Butterfly, which are dangerously close to extirpation.   He stated that there is over 20 miles of trails and there is trapping allowed 50 feet off trials.    

 Running out of room so I will finish FWMB Report in next month’s letter.  Mike      
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Whitetails Unlimited The next meeting will be held on June 4th, 7:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  At that meeting the program for our Banquet – Auction will be started including the banquet package order, raffle decisions, banquet menu, banquet committees and the ordering of extra merchandise from many different sources.  Our National Headquarters is celebrating our Silver Anniversary (25th) this year so there will be several items with a special 25th logo. The amount paid for the college student lunches that attended the Region 4 meeting on March 24th was only $57.00 so it was decided by the Officers to sponsor a student going to NYS DEC Camp Coby this summer. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. Here is a program called Pass It On that our National Headquarters to promoting: Our national website address is: 

http://www.whitetailsunlimited.com/session_6e311383a821/
        Matching caring adults passionate for the outdoors and children who want to learn more about the outdoors … that’s what the Pass It On program is all about. What began as an effort on the part of the Kansas Department of Wildlife and Parks to bolster the ranks of hunters and fishermen in 1999 has grown well beyond the borders of Kansas. Currently there are numerous activities taking place in Texas, Wisconsin, Pennsylvania, New York, Michigan, Minnesota, Alaska, Alabama, Maryland, and Virginia. 
       The Pass It On program has proven to be an effective recruitment tool for Big Brothers Big Sisters agencies wanting to involve more men in their mentoring programs. A survey by Kansas BBBS found that 65% of the boys awaiting matches wanted to learn target shooting, hunting, archery, or fishing. The recent partnership between Whitetails Unlimited and Pass It On – Outdoor Mentors Program will hopefully provide Littles with new potential outdoor mentors from within the hunting fraternity. 
       The program has proven to be an effective tool for introducing children to traditional outdoor activities and is rapidly expanding on a national level. To continue the growth, program officials are continually working to enlist the aid of BBBS agencies, conservation groups like WTU, and other interested parties in the outdoor industry. Volunteers and financial assistance are also needed to continue spearheading the cause. 
        For more information on how to pass on your passion for the outdoors to a Little, contact Mike Christensen, director of outdoor mentoring projects for BBBS at (316) 290-8883, or email him at passiton@ksbbbs.org. Go to their website at www.ksbbbs.org/passiton and check out the links to Past Events to see the big smiles that result when Littles get a taste of the outdoors.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club purchased tiger trout from SUNY Cobleskill, which were stocked in the Cobleskill Holding Pond.  These fish were purchased with the profit of button sales of which has been an on going project for the past seven years.

NWTF – Several successful local hunters. The National Wild Turkey Federation: 545,000 Members • $230 Million Spent on Conservation • Close to 3 Million Turkey Hunters • More Than 7 Million Wild Turkeys 
 For more information please contact Liz Reinhart 518-673-3965 or call the NWTF, @1-800-THE-NWTF. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317  

SUNY Cobleskill College:  The raffle drawn at the Wildlife Festival had four winners. Winners received certificates entitling them to a two-day musky fishing trip on the Redeau River, which is located about 25 miles north of Ogdensburg.  The four were are David Johns – Syracuse, Jerome Snider – Schoharie, Brain Gotteried – Catlett, Va., and Michael Zeh – Central Bridge.  The Game Diner held on March 31st drew 45 – 50 people who ate venison, goose and other wild game meat.  The Wildlife Festival on April 28th drew close to 2100 visitors with 30 -35 fish caught as per Andrew Hall whom gave a brief report.   

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 25 in attendance at April meeting.  The Guns have all been purchased and are locked up at the Schoharie County Jail until December for the Gun Raffle. The tickets have been printed and Bob Britton is Chairmen again.  We owe a big thanks to Dave Simons (Middleburgh NAPA) for sponsoring the tickets again this year.  Dave has done this for several years, 10 plus.  This is our 14th raffle.  Trap shoots started on April 27th.  The last Hunters safety class awarded 77 new gun hunters certificates.  Fish Derby will take place on June 9th.  Voted 6 new members in and read 2 applications for next month’s voting.  The Boy Scouts will be camping on the club grounds June 18, 19 & 20th. NYS Wide Muzzleloader Event July 27, 28, 29 at the club. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  Annual trip to Racket Lake Trip took place this last month.  Everybody seems to have lots of fun but they didn’t catch many fish.  Biggest Salmon was a 21”.  Several Lake Trout were brought home to enjoy.  Still need workers for the pavilion behind the firehouse.  The club is planning a 5K run third Saturday in June (Partridge Nest 5K Run). The club is sponsoring this event on behalf of the Town of Fulton Historical Society to raise funds for the moving/setup of the schoolhouse, which was original in Vininton located on road between West Futon and Warnerville. 
The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/   My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
Need to follow up on: Ray Zeh made a motion and second by Duke Mann to write a letter to Remington Arms for support for NYSCC for Grassroots News Letter.  
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The May meeting of the SCCA will be Thursday May 24th , 7:00 PM, at the West Fulton Fire House Sponsored by the west Fulton Rod & Gun Club.
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